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JOB VACANCY 
 

Due to the retirement of Mr. John Brown, Tintagel Parish Council has a vacancy for a Parish 
Gardener/Handyman on a self-employed basis.  The work is varied although is predominantly 
based on the cutting of the public footpath network within the parish, but also includes general 
grass-cutting, upkeep and maintenance in Trevena Square, maintenance of hanging baskets, notice 
boards, seats and bus shelters, especially during the summer months.  If you are interested in this 
position, please contact the Parish Clerk, Sue Moth for further information or for an informal chat. 
 

NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLANS 
 
A Neighbourhood Development Plan is important as it enables local residents to have control of 
the environment and development in the local area.  Without an approved plan there is virtually 
nothing the community can do to influence the development of housing, infrastructure, 
amenities and the environment.  However, without the active involvement and support of local 
residents it will not be possible to complete the Plan, obtain approval and ensure that it is 
embodied in the Cornwall Council Plan as a legal document that has to be recognised in all 
future development approvals.  Tintagel Parish Council will be mailing every household in the 
Parish shortly explaining the Plan along with a very short response form inviting offers of help.  
Do you have Project Management skills, IT skills or are you interested in helping to gather 
information to produce the plan? Creating a Neighbourhood Development Plan is a local 
community led process by the people for the people.  Tintagel Parish Council cannot proceed 
with a Neighbourhood Development Plan without a high level of support and community 
involvement from the people of the parish. 
 

SEAGULL PROOF SACKS 

- Ideal to help with the storage of additional refuse over the Christmas period 
 

Cornwall Council has recently trialled seagull proof sacks in a number of areas.  These sacks 
are for the containment of domestic household refuse which is not put out in bins.  
Household refuse should be bagged as usual and the seagull proof sack can hold up to the 
equivalent of 3 black bags of rubbish.  Loose rubbish will not be collected.  The sacks can 
help you protect your rubbish from seagulls and other vermin and will help reduce the 
amount of litter on your street.  It is easy to store between collections and has proved to be 
very effective in seaside areas.  Further information can be found at www.cornwall.gov.uk 
 
The sacks are now available to purchase from Tintagel Parish Council at a cost of £3.50 
each.   
 
If you are interested in purchasing a sack, or know a neighbour who has a problem with 
storage of refuse, please contact the Parish Clerk. 
  

NEWS FROM TINTAGEL PARISH COUNCIL 

http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/
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A MESSAGE FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN, ROGER WICKETT 
 

As I write to you I am working in the Visitor Centre.  The storms of last week have passed, 
today the sun is shining, it’s dry but cold and there are still a few people visiting.  Suddenly 
after a busy summer and autumn the Advent season is upon us and we are looking forward 
to Christmas. 
 
The year has passed by so quickly and the Centre has had another successful year.  This 
year we have completely taken over the running of the attached toilets and their costs.  In 
the Spring we launched our new “”Welcome to Tintagel” brochure which has proved a 
great success ad helped bring the Centre into profit for the year, 
 
After the closure of the Bossiney toilets in the Spring we have completed their purchase for 
£1.  They are now open again and are being cleaned by volunteers. 
 
The plans for the Affordable Housing Scheme in School Hill are still with Cornwall Council 
awaiting a decision.  As yet we do not know their recommendation. 
 
It was with regret that we received the resignation of John Brown (the Parish Handyman).  
John has been a reliable and hardworking member of the team and will be greatly missed.  
On behalf of the Council I would like to say a big Thank You to him.  The Council will be 
looking for his replacement in the New Year, 
 
The Council has been attending a number of meetings about Neighbourhood Development 
Plans. These plans give local people the opportunity to determine development in the 
Parish, by providing a clear legally binding statement of requirements for development of 
the Parish.  The cost of making a plan is high and very time-consuming.  It will require a lot 
of public participation and anyone in our Parish with IT skills, or Project Management skills 
with time on their hands we may need you.  There will be a lot to consider before we start 
down the road of the NDP.  We are told if we want more control over how our Parish is 
being developed it is essential to have one. 
 
The Christmas Lights will soon be coming out of storage and made ready for the big switch 
on on the 14th December, We look forward to seeing you there and for the children look 
out for Father Christmas.  Thank you Lighting Committee for all your hard work. 
 
Finally I would like to say thank you to my fellow councillors for all the time they give so 
willingly throughout the year – the growing band of Volunteers who help run the Visitor 
Centre and clean the toilets – and to Sue whose hard work makes almost everything 
possible. 
 

I WISH YOU ALL A HAPPY AND PEACEFUL CHRISTMAS AND 
PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR. 
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BOSSINEY CHAPEL WELCOMES YOU. 
 

Join with us as we celebrate this time of Advent, leading up to the coming of  
our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. 

 
A Baby born to be the saviour of mankind. 

 
“Glory to the Newborn King!” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ADVENT AND CHRISTMAS SERVICES 

 
What Luke has to say about the Birth of Jesus Christ? 

 

December 1st, 11.00 a.m. Preparation 
 Luke 1 : 5-25 

 

December 8th, 11.00 a.m. Promise  
Luke 1 : 26-45 

 

December 15th 11.00 a.m. Praise  
Luke 1 : 46-55 + 67-79 

 

6.00 p.m. Carol Service 
 

December 22nd 11.00 a.m.  
Purpose Luke 2 : 1-20 

 

December 25th, 9.30 a.m. Christmas Day Service 
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CHURCHES TOGETHER IN TINTAGEL 

Everyone is invited to share in our Christmas Season Celebrations which include:- 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 8th 

3p.m.  St. Materiana’s   - Christingle Service 

7.30p.m. Tintagel Methodist Church - Carol Concert with Tintagel Orpheus 

        Male Voice Choir and the Allen  

        Valley Singers  

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 15th 

3p.m.  St. Piran’s Trethevy  - Carol Service 

6p.m.  Bossiney Methodist Church - Carol Service 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 22nd    

6p.m.  Tintagel Methodist Church  - Village Carol Service 

CHRISTMAS EVE 

3p.m.  St. Materiana’s   - Crib Service 

5.30p.m. St. Paul’s Catholic Church - Christmas Mass with Carols 

11.30p.m. St. Materiana’s   - Midnight Eucharist 

CHRISTMAS DAY  

9.3Oa.m. Bossiney Methodist Church  - Family Service 

9.30a.m. Tintagel Methodist Church  - Family Service 

10a.m. St. Materiana’s    - Christmas Eucharist 

12 noon St. Paul’s Catholic Church   - Christmas Day Mass with Carols. 
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TINTAGEL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

Minister: Rev. Bryan Ede – 01840 214818 

Every Sunday – Service at 10.30 a.m. followed by fellowship over a cuppa. 
 
Every Thursday in the Sunday School  
Coffee Morning from 10.30 – noon.  Come and meet friends for a chat! 
 
Bible Study  
Circuit Bible Study at Camelford Chapel every Thursday at 7.30 p.m.  All welcome 
 
Prayer Meeting 
Thursdays in the Chapel from 10.00 – 10.30 a.m. supporting families, friends and needs 

locally and abroad.  Contact Tony and Marion on 779040 

Xplorers’ Club (Churches Together) 
Held in Tintagel Methodist Church Hall 3.30 p.m. – 5.00 p.m. 50p Age 5 – 11 years 
Dates:  Friday 4th October, 1st, 15th, 29th November, 13th December 
Everyone welcome, further details from Mrs. J. Burnard 01840 770403 
 

 
 

Sunday 1st December, 1.00 p.m. Fellowship Lunch, Social Hall 
Adults £13, Children £5, Bookings 01840 770320 
 
Sunday 8th December 7.30 p.m. 
Charity Concert – Chapel by Tintagel Orpheus Male Voice Choir and Allen Valley Singers 
 
Saturday/Sunday 14th/15th December - Christmas Tree Festival from 2.00 p.m.  All proceeds 
for charity. 
 
Sunday 22nd December 6.00 p.m. Village Carol Service 
 
Christmas Day, 25th December, 9.30 a.m. 
Celebration Service led by Mrs. S. Ede 
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ST MATERIANA PARISH CHURCH 
PRIEST MICHAEL PARSONS 

 
WEEKLY SERVICES 
PARISH CHURCH SUNDAY EUCHARIST 10 AM 
ST PIRANS TRETHEVY COMMUNION WEDNESDAYS 10 AM 
 
CHRISTMAS SERVICES 
PARISH CHURCH 8TH DEC CHRISTINGLE 3PM 
20TH DEC CAROL SERVICE BY THE CADEN SINGERS 6PM 
24TH DEC CRIB SERVICE 3PM 
24TH DEC MIDNIGHT MASS 11-30PM 
25TH DEC CHRISTMAS MORNING SERVICE 10 AM 
ST PIRANS TRETHEVY 15 TH DEC CAROL SERVICE 3 PM 
 
EVERYONE IS WELCOME TO ALL SERVICES 
A HAPPY PEACEFUL CHRISTMAS TO YOU ALL 

 

 
 

ST. PAUL'S CATHOLIC CHURCH,  

Bossiney Road, Tintagel 

SUNDAY MASS 5.30pm; Holy Days, Mass at 12 noon; most weekdays 10am. Confessions 

before and after Mass or on request. Enquiries on 01840 770663 

Christmas Eve 1730, Christmas Day 12 noon, New Year’s Day 1000 

Father Bryan Storey, 

Tintagel Catholic Church, 

PL34 OAQ, UK. 

bryans@onetel.com  Tel.& Fax: 0044(0) 1840 770663  SKYPE : fr.bryan.storey 

 
  

mailto:bryans@onetel.com
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TINTAGEL CHRISTMAS LIGHTS 
 

GRAND SWITCH ON – SATURDAY 14TH DECEMBER FROM 

TINTAGEL VISITOR CENTRE AT 7.00 P.M. 
 

The procession will leave from the Visitor Centre at 7.00 p.m. and be led 

through the village to Trevena Square, led by Mary and Joseph and followed 

by Camelford Town Band, where they will be met by Rev. Brian Ede, Rev. 

Michael Parsons and Father Bryan Storey. 

 

By popular demand, we will welcome back to Tintagel Neil Caddy of Pirate 

FM who will do the honours of switching on the lights and will also welcome 

Father Christmas. 

 

The lights will then be switched on with the help of Tintagel Male Voice Choir.  

We will start our carols around the tree. 

 

Refreshments will be available in the Cornishman with live music also, bbq, 

mulled wine and chestnuts will be on sale.  Our big Christmas raffle will be 

drawn. 

 

Father Christmas will be going around the village on his sleigh on Thursday 

12th December and Friday 13th December.  We hope to see you all then and 

again for our grand switch on. 

 

Do not forget to enter our competition for best dressed pub, shop and house 

and garden. 

 

On behalf of Tintagel Christmas Lights Committee, I would 

like to wish you all a Happy Christmas and a prosperous 

New Year. 

 
Elaine flew, P.R., Tintagel Christmas Lights 
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DIARY DATES 

REGULAR QUIZZES 

 

 are held at the King Arthurs Arms, Fore Street, Tintagel 
Quizzes are held on the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of every month throughout the year, 

commencing at 8.30 p.m., £2.00 per person, 
teams of 4 people or come along and make up or join a team. 

Come along for a fun Quiz Evening. 
Dates :    December quiz dates of 3rd and 17th with the 3rd as the big Xmas Draw 

January 14th & 21st, February 4th & 18th, March 4th & 18th 
 ALL WELCOME 

First Tuesday of the Month – Proceeds to the Camelford Mini Bus Appeal 
Third Tuesday of the Month – Proceeds to the First Responders 

For further information please contact June, 770346 
 
 
 

TINTAGEL AFC 

 

CHRISTMAS CASH PRIZE BINGO 

 

Wednesday 18th December  
 

Tintagel Social Hall (over 18s only can play) 
Doors open 7.00 p.m. Eyes down at 7.30 p.m.,     

In aid of Tintagel AFC Charity no: 1088744 
  Grand Christmas Raffle and Complementary Mince Pies and Sherry 
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TINTAGEL SHORT MAT BOWLING CLUB 

Would like to wish all our friends a 

MERRY CHRISTMAS and  a HEALTHY NEW YEAR 

We are having a successful Season and at the moment we are top of the Winter League, 
and are through to the Semi Final of the Rae Francis County Competition. 
We would like to invite you to our practise sessions which are held every TUES EVENING  7-
30 to 10, and every WEDNESDAY & SATURDAY MORNINGS  10-30  to 12-30. 
Just bring yourselves and we provide everything you need 
Tea, Biscuits and a happy time all free 
You will find playing bowls is very interesting and all ages from 14 to 90 can play and will be 
very welcome. Come and join us. 
Contact Bob Flower. 01840770857 or bobwflower@aol.com  
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NEWS FROM COUNCILLOR GLENTON BROWN  
 
The full Council met on 26th November, to debate the Budget 
settlement for 2013/2014. County Officers , and Cabinet Members 
Visited over 20 centres throughout Cornwall to present their 
proposals and listen to the views of local people. 
Cuts of 24 million have to be made this year alone.   I convey part of a report from 
Andrew Wallis CC, Leading Member for Children& Young People, and it gives you an 
insight to the issues facing Council today on just one subject alone. 
  
Cornwall has a high number of children who are eligible for free transport to schools. 
This is largely because of the geographic and rural nature of the county. 
The council is required by law to provide transport for all primary aged children who are 
living more than two miles away from their nearest school with room or their designated 
school and for all secondary school aged children who are living more than three miles 
from their nearest or designated secondary school. 
  
There are significant pressures on primary school places in some parts of Cornwall which 
means that increasing numbers of children are being placed at schools which are more 
than two miles away from their home address. The Council is legally required to provide 
transport for all these children. 
  
In 2012 / 2013 13,127 pupils were provided with transport to schools and colleges in 
Cornwall . This compares with 16,841 pupils in Devon, and 12,896 in Somerset . 
  
The Council currently uses a range of methods of transport, with the majority of children 
transported to mainstream schools by bus or rail. Cornwall has the lowest average cost 
per mainstream pupil in the South West - £685 – compared to £986 per mainstream pupil 
in Devon and £936 in Somerset , 
  
The Council only uses taxis to transport children to and from school when there are no 
suitable alternatives available or because pupils require specific transport arrangements 
to meet their needs.  In 2012/13 1,189 children were transported to school by taxi or 
individual transport – at a cost of £3,293 per pupil per year – i.e. £17.33 per pupil per day. 
  
While the total sum of £3.9million may appear to be significant amount of money, it is 
important to recognise that many of these children have to be transported considerable 
distances to the most appropriate school or College and the £3.9m less than a third of 
the overall spend of £12.4m. 
  
We are currently carrying out a complete review of all areas of the children‘s School and 
Families transport policy as part of the wider Council wide transport review being carried 
out by the Passenger Transport unit. 
  

http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/default.aspx?page=0
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Whilst I congratulate Mr Andrew Kerr on his appointment as our new Chief Executive, 
with a much reduced salary than his predecessor, I am really saddened that one of our 
Cornishmen who has stood in the role until now, and was a brilliant Officer with the 
North Cornwall District Council was not selected. Mr Andrew. Kerrs track record shows 
he moves around, how long will he stay in Cornwall I wonder!!  
  
Please contact me if I can be of help. 
  
I would like to take this opportunity to Wish You All Very Happy & Peaceful Christmas, & 
A Healthy & Prosperous New Year!  
  
Glenton Brown CC 
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Tintagel Sea Angling Club Newsletter – November 2013 

 

The summer season draws to an end and we can reflect on the best summer weather for a 

number of years. The fishing was mixed but the opportunities to get out there and 

participate were much better than previous years. Water temperature is dropping from the 

highs of 170C in August to 140C at the time of writing but that is still higher than the 

seasonal average. 

CADSAC held there open competition at the beginning of September and 1st prize was won 

by Tintagel club member Nick Topps with a bull huss of 11lb 6 7/8 ozs. 

Nigel Rundle won prizes for the best mackerel and best mullet and Derek Nute won best 

unclassified fish with a gilthead bream. 

Tintagel SAC held their annual open shore competition on the weekend of 21st / 22nd 

September. The competition was very well supported and the presentation took place at 

the Wootons Hotel, Tintagel, and a number of specimen fish were recorded by the 

following anglers:  

1st prize £200 sponsored by Dennis Knight was won by Paul Hawkin 
2nd prize £100 sponsored by The Wootons Hotel was won by Mike Cowling 
3rd prize £75 sponsored by DW Nute was won by Chris Bowlan 
4th prize won by Mark Bidgood 
5th prize won by Matthew Teal 
6th prize won by Ross Hawkin 
7th prize won by Terry Brown 
8th prize won by Shane Hawkin 
Best club member David Gibson 
 
The club would also like to thank everyone behind the scenes for their help and support 

with particularly thanks to the main sponsors Dennis Knight, The Wootons Hotel and DW 

Nute. 
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Winners of the monthly competitions were as follows: 

Nick Topps for August with a wrasse of 4lb 31/8 ozs 

David Gibson for September with a pollack of 3lb 147/8 ozs 

David Gibson for October with a small eyed ray of 5lb ozs 

St Columb hosted the Cornish Bass Festival in October and Tintagel club member Nick 

Topps continued his winning streak by taking first prize with a fish of 5lb 14ozs. 

 

 

Nick with his winning bass 

Tintagel SAC held their first ever bass open competition in early November and was marked 

by the stormiest weather we have experienced this year.  

Despite the weather we had a very good entry and the anglers battled hard to bring some 

fish to the table. First prize of £250.00 sponsored by Sharps Brewery was won by Andrew 

Drysdale (centre) with a fish of 5lb. Other winners included Sid Bennett, Alex Cole and Nick 

Topps. The club would like to thank everyone for their help, especially Richard Coad and 

particularly thanks to the main sponsors Sharps Brewery. 
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Winner’s gallery at Tintagel SAC open Bass Competition held in November 

Forthcoming events during December include: 

The Christmas club competition which starts at 5pm on Friday 13th and concludes at 1pm on 

Sunday 15th followed by lunch at the Wootons. 

The big tide in December is on the 5th with the new moon on the 3rd and the full moon on 

the 17th were sunrise will be at 0815 and sunset at 1618. The big tide in January is on the 

18th with the new moon on the 1st and a black moon on the 30th. The full moon falls on the 

16th were sunrise will be at 0810 and sunset at 1648. 

The next general meeting will be held on Tuesday 3rd December and the AGM will be held 

on Tuesday 7th January at the Wootons Hotel at 7.30pm.  

Good luck and be safe 

Nigel. 

http://www.facebook.com/TintagelSeaAnglingClub 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/TintagelSeaAnglingClub
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WOULD YOU LIKE TO VOLUNTEER AT THE VISITOR CENTRE ? 
Tintagel Visitor Centre is manned almost entirely by volunteers from the parish council 
and local people.  The volunteers work for the satisfaction of building our community, 
assisting the thousands of tourists that visit Tintagel and the surrounding area and 
helping our beautiful village to thrive. 
 
We are in need of a few more volunteers particularly during periods of sickness and 
holidays. So if you’d like to be involved, whether you can offer just 1 or 2 hours a week or  

 
a morning or afternoon shift, we would welcome you to join our team. And although it’s 
a worthy activity, it is great fun too! 
 
If you are interested, please complete and return the Volunteer Registration Form 
overleaf or pop into the Centre for a chat. 
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Completed forms will be held by the Parish Council. Information provided will be 
treated as confidential and will be used to identify the skills and availability of 
volunteers to help the Parish Council develop a management plan for the future. 
 
NAME _______________________________________________ 

ADDRESS __________________________________________________________________ 

Age Range (please circle)      Under 18     18 – 25     26 -45      46 – 64      65 and over 

Telephone number _________________________ Mobile telephone number ________________________ 

Email address __________________________________________ 

Emergency contact name and telephone _________________________________________ 
(we like to hold a telephone number in case of an emergency whilst you are volunteering) 
 
Any other information (please inform us of any allergies/medical conditions or any other details you think 

we need to know________________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
What help can you offer and/or what would you like to do?  

 Please tick as appropriate 

 Retail (selling goods, stocking shelves, pricing etc.) 

 Administration (operating till, handling money, answering telephone) 

 General information (providing information to visitors to the Centre) 

 Gardening maintenance 

 Maintenance of building 

 Marketing and media 

 Merchandising 

 Organising special events 

 Speak a foreign language 

 Open/close toilets 

 Stock control (tracking sales and raising need for orders) 

 Acting as Centre Manager 

 Cleaning  - SHOP / TOILETS 

 Graphic Design 

 Book-keeping 

 Accountancy  

 Computing  

 Web site design and updates 

 Other (please state) 
 
Please give brief details of any previous experience of voluntary and/or relevant paid work. 
 

 

TINTAGEL VISITOR CENTRE – 
VOLUNTEER REGISTRATION FORM 
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IT WOULD BE USEFUL IF YOU COULD TELL US WHICH DAYS AND HOURS YOU MAY BE AVAILABLE TO 
VOLUNTEER. 
 

 MORNING (0945 HRS – 1230 HRS) AFTERNOON (1230 HRS – 1600 HRS) 

MONDAY   

TUESDAY   

WEDNESDAY   

THURSDAY   

FRIDAY   

SATURDAY   

SUNDAY   

 

 Tick this box if you would consider being on call to help for a few extra hours from time to time 
when someone is absent due to sickness. 

 Tick this box if you are unable to volunteer for a whole morning or afternoon but can spare a few 
hours one or two days per week. 

 
It is envisaged that the Centre will open at 10.00am and close at 4.00pm during the main holiday periods. 
Opening hours may be reduced during off-peak periods. 
 
 
In the future when finances are in place, would you be interested in applying for the position of:- 
 

CENTRE MANAGER   
 
 

ASSISTANT CENTRE MANAGER 
 
 
PART-TIME SALES ASSISTANT 
 
 
 
As a Visitor Centre Volunteer you will be a valuable member of the community team, helping to create 
and develop an exciting project that will enhance life in our Parish.  
 
Thank you for volunteering. 
 
 

 
PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM TO: 
SUE MOTH, 
CLERK TO TINTAGEL PARISH COUNCIL, 
LINCOLN HOUSE 
TREVEN, 
TINTAGEL PL34 0DT 
 
If you have any queries, please contact the Clerk on 01840 770022 or email at 
tintagelpc@btinternet.com 

 

YES/NO 

YES/NO 

YES/NO 

mailto:tintagelpc@btinternet.com
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Tintagel Carnival 
 
Well Christmas is coming and it’s cold & windy out there so 

maybe it’s time to take a look back to warmer times and this 

year’s Tintagel Carnival week….wasn’t it brilliant!! I think you 

will all agree it was one of the best weeks we’ve ever had and 

even the big yellow thing in the sky shone down on us (well 

most of the time!). 

Carnival week kicked off on Saturday with one of the best Wheelbarrow Races 

we’ve ever had with over a dozen entries in the adult’s race and special mention 

goes to the Vena Boys for their Top Gun barrow. Sunday Johnny Cowling 

entertained us at a packed Methodist Chapel with Gospel & Elvis songs and 

Monday we had Pasties & Cream Teas at the WI Hall (the good weather certainly 

brought the visitors in and we had our best day ever. Tuesday evening was the fun 

and fiendishly difficult Walking Treasure Hunt and Wednesday the Children’s Disco 

at the Social Hall. We took a break on Thursday to catch our breath and Friday was 

boppin n boogying night to Dusk at Dawns and Stoned Zucchini at the Music Night. 

On Saturday the big yellow shiny thing shone down on us as Tintagel Carnival 

Parade wound its way through a packed village. 

We’ve all just about recovered from the week now and looking forward to our 

forthcoming events…..yes it’s our ever popular Johnny Cowling evening on Friday 

24th January at the Bossiney House Hotel, just what you need to banish the mid-

winter blues. Tickets will be on sale just before Christmas (what a brilliant present to 

give someone) from myself or Kathy Rowse, watch out for the poster around the 

village for full details. We will also be holding our Annual General Meeting early in 

the New Year, reporting on this year’s carnival and starting to plan the next one. 

Why not come along and join us in running one of the biggest carnivals in North 

Cornwall. 

Happy Christmas to one n all, 

Phil Aston 

Tintagel Carnival Ltd. 
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TREVENA-TINTAGEL 

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
 

 

Since the last magazine, things in the W.I. have quietened down, as they have in the 
village too, with not so many tourists around. Although having said that some of our 
members arranged a coffee morning for Cancer and another for funds for the 
Camelford Community Bus, at which large amounts of money were raised for these 
funds. 

The Art Group has moved away from the W.I. Hall, and the craft days have not 
restarted as yet, and with Christmas looming I suspect won’t start until the New 
Year. 

We have had two very interesting and different speakers since the last magazine.  
Firstly Susan Swanepoel, a very gifted lady, told us about how she trained as a Bra 
Designer, working not only in London, but head-hunted to work in South Africa.  She 
travelled the world buying for the company in South Africa, and made us feel a little 
jealous, as she stayed in 4 Star hotels whilst doing so. 

Many of us hadn’t realised how many parts there are that go into making a bra – 37 
in all.  We saw samples of her work, and learnt about the introduction of the new 
fabrics which we now take for granted – new fabrics – new ways of working. 

Then on a cold wintry night in November we had Kirstin Hunt showing slides about 
Ancient Egypt – comparing them to now, and it seems some things don’t change.  
Kirstin came dressed in costume – the costume that Egyptian women are wearing 
today.  It was all in all, a change from the weather outside, and an interesting talk. 

We now look forward to our Christmas Party, for which each member is asked to 
bring a plate of food to share, and a small present.  This will be a different Christmas 
party as the booked entertainment has cancelled – so at the time of writing we don’t 
know what we will have – so come and see.  One thing of which I’m sure, there will 
be fun and laughter, a lot of talk and some lovely food to eat.  There will be no flower 
of the month competition. 

If you’ve never been to W.I., or were a member years ago, please come and join us, 
we really do have fun, and it is a chance to meet each other, and a chance to make 
friends in the village. 

It just leaves me to say, all at W.I. in Tintagel, wish everyone in the village a Happy 
and Peaceful New Year. 

For further information contact our President Phyllis Reddock on 779378 

Sue Ede 
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Do You Remember    Radio Luxembourg …The Station of the 
Stars…208metres 
  
It was January 1933 when a fresh sound rang out across the whole of Europe, as 
the new Radio Luxembourg, began its first test transmissions on 1191 meters on 
the Long Wave. 
It was like a bombshell when this new type of broadcasting began and the station soon flourished. 
It brought Great Britain a brand of entertainment that it had never heard before (and certainly not 
from Lord Reith’s BBC!). During the 1930s Radio Luxembourg interspersed their programmes of 
popular orchestras with advertising campaigns, like the Ovaltinies, which were to become as 
popular as the programmes themselves. 
  
During the war years even Lord Haw Haw, William Joyce, broadcast from the Luxembourg 
transmitter. His well know broadcasts always began with ‘Germany Calling, Germany Calling and 
many humorous songs were written about him. The most well-known song was one recorded by 
the Western Brothers  ‘Haw Haw, the Humbug of Hamburg’ 
  
Post War  Radio Luxembourg set the trends, they created the Hit Parade, invented the Disc Jockey, 
were the first to recognise the Beatles for what they were, and inspired the Pirate radio ships and 
Commercial radio. Along the way they brought us lots of goodies like ‘Horace Batchelor's Infra 
Draw Method', Princess for a Day, Teen and Twenty Disc Club, Take Your Pick, with Michael Miles,, 
Opportunity Knocks and Hughie Green, People Are Funny, Double Your Money, and of course the 
wonderful Top Twenty’ at 11pm on a Sunday evening.  Other popular shows were: Baby Bob 
Stewarts Show, Smash Hits, Irish Half Hour, Candid Mike, People Are Funny, Italy Sings, Dan Dare, 
Cliff Richard Show, Frankie Laine Show, What’s My Line, Much Binding in the Marsh, Jack Jackson’s 
Record Round Up and the Winfred Atwell Show. Religion was not left out, and a popular 
programme was ‘Bringing Christ To The Nations.    
  
The manufacturers had their own programmes, Decca, Palmolive Concert, Pompean Beauty 
Preperations Programme, Gillette Sports Parade, Horlicks Teatime Hour, Sta Blonde , Brunitex 
Shampoo and many more. This was the radio station that introduced Teddy Johnson, Pete Murray, 
Stuart Henry, David Jacobs, Brian Matthew, David Gell, Emperor Rosko, Teddy Johnson, Tony 
Blackburn, Tony Prince, Noel Edmonds, Mike Read, Steve Wright and of Jimmy Saville. The King of 
the station and its Manager in later years until he died in 1982, was the incomparable Barry Alldis. 
  
Throughout all this Radio Luxembourg, provided compulsive night-time listening for generations of 
radio audiences, earning itself a unique position in the history of broadcasting and every right to 
call itself –The Station of the Stars. Sadly missed by so many of its fans, including me, and a much 
loved Radio Station 
Each night when 208 closed down a wonderful recording by the much underrated singer Steve 
Conway, closed the day down with ‘It’s Time To Say Goodnight’. It’s time now to say goodbye for 
now until the next time. Au Revoir Radio Luxembourg 
David Flower 
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TINTAGEL OIL GROUP 

 
I am pleased to say that after an interruption due to circumstances 
beyond my control the oil group is now back.  I am sorry for any 
problems caused. 
 
An order has just been placed to the next ordering day will be on the 28th February 2014.  If 
you wish to place an order at this time please contact me at the beginning of the week to 
enable the order to be placed on the 28th.  In the past we have been able to save everybody 
some money so let’s keep this up in these hard times. 
 
To place an order ring John on 01840 770500.  When leaving a message leave your name, 
address, phone number and the amount of oil required.  Due to the number of orders 
required I am unable to ring you back if a message is left. 
 
The dates for 2014 when orders will be placed are 28th February, 30th May, 29th August and 
28th November. 
 

 
 
 

TINTAGEL, BOSCASTLE & DISTRICT BRANCH OF THE R N L I 
  
The Branch was sorry to learn of the death of George 
Menhenick recently and extend sympathy to the family, he 
had been a committee member for a number of years. 
  
Thanks must go to the many supporters who help with 
collection boxes during the year, especially those who kindly display them on their 
premises, all contributing to the wonderful work of the R N L I. 
 
The branch collected from boxes some £3,124 - 54 last year, this was less than the 
previous year but still a truly splendid effort. 
  
If anyone would like to have a collecting box or help in any way please contact the 
branch Secretary, Nick Spurdens on 01840 770908 
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Camelford Stingers Mini Triathlon 

 
On Sunday 29th September Camelford Stingers Swimming Club, in 

conjunction with Camelford Leisure Centre Limited and the Friends of 

Camelford Leisure Centre, held a Mini Triathlon for children ages 5-13yrs 

old. The aim of the triathlon was to encourage fitness amongst children 

and to introduce them to the sport; it is intended that it will become an 

annual event. The children were warmed up by Marie with her Jump 

Around Dance Crew and everyone was fed by The Friends of Camelford 

Leisure Centre from kind donations of food and beverage. 

 
Each child received a medal and the first three in each age group were 
presented with a Handmade Glass Trophy kindly donated by Jo Downs as 
a sponsor of the event.  
 
Well done to the 60 competitors who took part. Below are the results of 
the first 3 in each category; 
 
Mini girls      1st Carlin Keaney, 2nd Sky Bowden-Inoue, 3rd Fraya Miller 
Mini boys      1st Thomas Keaney, 2nd Reen Bowden-Inoue, 3rd Joe James 
Mega Girls    1st Lucy Steven, 2nd Gabriella Guleathead, 3rd Grace James 

Mega Boy      1st Olly Taylor, 2nd Marlow Downs, 3rd Logan Chatterjea 

Mighty Girls  1st Rosie Morey, 2nd Nicole Farrell, 3rd Bethany Chapman 

Mighty Boys  1st Tom Taylor, 2nd Zico Weir-Minns, 3rd Lewis Bradley 

 
The event organisers wish to acknowledge the kind donations made by 

Reg Hamley Insurance, Dairy Crest, Western Supply and Camelford Co-

op, as well as the many people who baked cakes and contributed prizes 

to the tombola.  They are also grateful to Sir James Smith’s School for 

the use of the school grounds, to the many volunteers who marshalled 

the course and to Dr Elin Davis for the voluntary medical support, should 

it have been needed! 

We would like to thank all the competitors and parents for making this 

event so successful. Children came as far as Oxfordshire, Truro, 

Newquay, Bude as well as the locals surrounding areas.   Here are just a 

few comments made by the parents and children.  “We loved it and really 

love our real medals”.  A HUGE thank you to all the team for a fab first 

triathlon! Two happy, tired children”. “The Mini triathlon was great, so 

well organised”. You were ALL BRILLIANT both competitors, marshals, 

volunteers, everyone. Special thanks to the organisers. I am so proud of 

Emily for taking part”. 

https://www.facebook.com/alison.mcgillivray.94?directed_target_id=213430868806320
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“What a fantastic event! Massive well done and congratulations to 
everyone for such a great day, the kids loved every minute”. 

   

Monies raised at the event £685.55 will help fund The Leisure Centre and 

Camelford Stingers ASC.   

 

 
The competitors Mini Girls; 1 Caitlin Keaney, 2 Sky Bowden-Inoue, 3 Fraya Miller, 4 Olive Hamilton, 5 Boe 
Minns, 6 Alice Henderson, 7 Lucy Fox, 8 Leah Murray, 9 Mollie Ransom, 10 Charlie-Anne  
Marshal, 11 Georgi Dalglish 
12 Tigs Dickson, 13 Ruby Coleman, 14 Megan Provis, 15 Delilah Minns, 16 River Tinkler, 17 Olive Davis.  
Mini Boys,  
1 Thomas Keaney, 2 Reen Bowden-Inoue, 3 Joe James, 4 George Henderson 5 Bodhi Van Der Linden 6 Milo 
Dowling, 7 Charlie Satchel, 8 Raffael Coats-Apeu, 9 Ned Davis, 10 Tommy-Scott Marshal, 11 Beau Ransom, 
12 Dylan Jordan-Shilling, 13 Harry Harland.  Mega Girls; 1 Lucy Steven, 2 Gabriella Guleathead, 3 Grace 
James, 4 Ella Henry-Brock, 5 Keira Hillson, 6 Myah Smith, 7 Tia Van Der Linden, 8 Millie Holidge, 9 Alice 
Chanter, 10 Jessica Beckford, 11 Phoebe Jordan-Shilling, 12 BillieMurray, 13 Emily Hawkins. Mega Boys; 1 
Olly Taylor, 2 Marlow Downs, 3 Logan Chatterjea, 4 Ewan Fox, 5 Matthew Chapman, 6 Finn Prior, 7 
Owen Newport, 8 Harry Provis, 9 Harvey Jeskins, 10 Xavier Booth.  Mighty Boys; 1 Tom Taylor, 2 Zico Weir-
Minns, 3 Lewis Bradley, Gregory Wilmott. Mighty Girls; 1 RosieMorey, 2 Nicole Farrell, 3 BethanyChapman. 
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Pictured are the Helpers from Camelford Stingers 

Martha Bradley, Luc Chanter, Logan Chatterjea, Alice Chanter and Rosie Morey. 

 

Camelford Stingers Swimming Club would like to extend a HUGE 

thank you to the Seriously Awful Symphonia and the Allen Valley Singers 

concert held at St Kew Church on Saturday 19th October. Their kindness 

allowed our club to make £160 which will be split between the Stingers 

Swimming Club and Camelford Leisure Centre.   

The Swimmers and Parents enjoyed a musical evening singing and 

clapping along to the choir and orchestra. The children worked hard for 

their money selling raffle tickets, serving refreshment’s and helping with 

the silver collection. 

Camelford Stingers would also like to thank everyone who donated 

refreshment’s, glasses and plates to the event. 
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Tintagel Castle is open every Saturday & Sunday 10 am to 4pm. The 
cafe is also open at these times serving hot meals, drinks and snacks. 
We are open daily during February half term week 10 am to 4pm. 
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Outdoors with the National Trust 

This has to be my favourite time of year; I am sat with the door 
open and the turning leaves rustling past with the morning sun. 
The changing seasons show us the many different moods of our 
fantastic coastline and there is nothing better than being out 
and about on a bracing autumn day!  
 
As ever the National Trust has been busy this summer with 
many tasks including battling the ever growing vegetation on 
our footpaths, giving a guided walk to a group staying at Tintagel 
Youth Hostel amongst numerous other events, spraying 
Japanese knotweed which is a non-native, invasive species in 
Rocky Valley, trying to control the spread of ragwort on several sites between Holywell and 
Tintagel, cutting grass at our car parks and litter picking.  
 
As we move into winter we will be keeping up our work to control the spread of scrub 
(gorse, blackthorn and so on) to restore areas of heathland and maritime grassland rich in 
wildflower biodiversity and traditional to the area. If you want to get outdoors, meet some 
new people and help look after the countryside in your area check these events out: 
 
Saturday 7 December 
Scrub n Spuds at Epphaven, near Polzeath Join us in our efforts to clear gorse and 
blackthorn and promote greater biodiversity in our valuable coastal habitats with 
spectacular views. To reward your efforts we’ll cook up a jacket potato lunch on the 
bonfire. 10am – 4pm. Phone or email for further details. 
 
Sunday 22 December 
Scrub n Spuds at Baby Bay (Pentireglaze Haven), New Polzeath Join us in our efforts to 
clear gorse and blackthorn and promote greater biodiversity in our valuable coastal 
habitats. To reward your efforts we’ll cook up a jacket potato lunch on the bonfire. 10am – 
4pm. Phone or email for further details. 
 
Wednesday 15 January 
Scrub n Spuds at Dannonchapel, near Delabole. Join us in our efforts to clear gorse and 
blackthorn and promote greater biodiversity in this fantastic coastal valley. To reward your 
efforts we’ll cook up a jacket potato lunch on the bonfire. 10am – 4pm. Phone or email for 
further details. 
 
Saturday 1 February 
Scrub n Spuds at Willapark, Tintagel. Join us in our efforts to clear gorse and blackthorn to 
promote the maritime grassland on this lovely headland with stunning views. To reward 
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your efforts we’ll cook up a jacket potato lunch on the bonfire. 10am – 4pm. Phone or email 
for further details. 
Written by Pete Smith, Volunteer Ranger 
For further information about any of the above please contact the rangers on 01208 
863821 or email sarahe.stevens@nationaltrust.org.uk  
To find out more about special places in your area go to www.nationaltrust.org.uk and 
check out the North Cornwall blog www.northcornwallnt.org 
 

 

 

 

TINTAGEL ART GROUP 

  

We meet from 1.30pm on Wednesday afternoons at the Social 

Hall.  Beginners are very welcome, we would love for you to come 

along and 'try before you buy', as we understand that art supplies can 

be expensive.  If you don't like it you haven’t lost anything.  The 

sessions will be £2.50 paid on a pay when you come basis.  Homemade cakes will be 

available, but it’s not compulsory to eat them!  Please contact either Di Studdart - 01840 

770275 or Sue Whitnall 07727 231510 for more details. 

 

 

  

mailto:sarahe.stevens@nationaltrust.org.uk
http://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/
http://www.northcornwallnt.org/
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TINTAGEL GARDEN CLUB 
  
Our Autumn programme opened with an 
illustrated talk by Howard Wills, entitled 'A 
plant Lovers Tour of New-Zealand'. We 
enjoyed many excellent images of divine 
scenery and wild life, showing mountains, 
scrub land, lush green pastures, and 
tropical woodlands; many fringed with 
white beaches; much of which cannot be 
seen anywhere else in the world. A red 
flowered Christmas Tree, and a type of Moorhen that looks more like a long legged 
pigeon!  
Howard also holds the national collection of Sempervivums, and we were delighted 
to buy from the wide choice on offer. 
  
The subject for October was ' Butterflies & Dragonflies and other insects'. Our 
speaker Steve Jones, has been Cornwall county recorder for dragonflies for 20 
years, amongst many other roles concerning the insect world. 
His excellent slides illustrated the mired of iridescent colours of more than 40 
species of dragonfly. He explained in detail their life cycle from mating, egg laying in 
water, aggressive lava, to emergence from chrysalis to an adult that can hover and 
fly in any direction; similarly, the butterflies, with no aquatic stages, emerge with 
fantastic colours and wing patterns, and they in addition, are important pollinators. 
The bugs and beetles, too many to mention, are more varied and curious than one 
could have imagined; the most well-known, perhaps, is the ladybird--many species, 
defined by the number of spots, and colours. 
  
In November Tim Ellis began his talk in Egypt BC, where desert court yards were 
planted with Prickly Palms. The Greeks and Romans expanded this theme with 
clipped hedging, medical herbs, and tiling features. In the1700's, the Renaissence 
period saw formal Italian gardens, often on hill sides, water courses were diverted 
by hand with cheap labour, to create elaborate water features, with spectacular 
cascades. French designs were more elegant, introducing the parterre, intricate 
hand clipped Box hedging, and coloured gravel. 
Capability Brown designed many famous estates in Britain, where vistas were 
created with clever tree planting. Hampton Court and Blenheim Palace are prime 
examples of his work. Then followed Gertrude Jeakle, who became famous for her 
colourful herbaceous borders, with curved edging and introducing flowers for the 
first time. She later teamed up with the architect Edwin Lytyens to create gardens 
that became available to a wider public. 
  
Our next meeting is on December 6th  The annual Cheese & Wine  and Quiz night 
with Question Master John Stratton.  Tintagel Social Hall 7.30pm 
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Firstly welcome to all the new children and their families who have joined us this year, they 
have all settled in well.  As usual we have started the new school year running!  Class 2 have 
been working on their topic of “Knights and Castles” and have visited Pendennis Castle, The 
Great Halls and both the Methodist Chapel and St Materianas.  

 
 
 
Class 3 learnt all about chocolate and 
its origin at the Eden Project, while 
Class 4 dressed up as WW2 evacuees 
and enjoyed a trip on the Bodmin and 
Wenford Railway and a visit to the 
Davidstow War Museum!   
 
 
 
 
 

Our Harvest Festival was well attended, thank you to Rev Parsons for leading the assembly. 
Also a huge thank you to everyone who kindly donated food for the Wadebridge Food 
Bank, as usual it was greatly appreciated.  On Remembrance Day the whole school walked 
down to the cenotaph and as usual the weather was not kind to us but all our children did 
us proud, well done. 
 
Parents, Carers and Grandparents were invited to join the children in a roast dinner on 
Wednesday 20th November, and it was lovely to have them share and enjoy the whole 
lunchtime experience with them.  Adults enjoyed food, commenting that school meals have 
improved since they went to school!   
 
Last week on Friday 15th November, the School Council organised a Cake Sale and non-
uniform day to raise money for Children in Need.  The total amount raised was £245.44.  
We are very proud of our children and would like to take this opportunity to thank all 
parents and friends for supporting this venture by providing cakes and buying!  We have 
been a drop off for the Samaritans Christmas Shoeboxes again this year, which have now 
been collected, and managed the grand total of 115!  Thank you to all who donated.  
 
We are now in the very early stages of beginning to think about Christmas and with all the 
excitement that brings! We have carol singing at Eirenikon, a visit to the Hall for Cornwall to 
watch Cinderella, and of course our very own Christmas Production to perform to family 
and friends.   



  
Page 33 

 
  

CHRISTMAS/NEW YEAR RUBBISH AND RECYCLING COLLECTIONS 

2013/14 

Cornwall Council and Cory Environmental are working together to minimise disruption to the 

collection services over the festive season.  

Rubbish and clinical waste collections will be suspended on Christmas Day and Boxing 

Day. Residents will receive a double collection the following week. 

Recycling collections will not take place on Christmas Day and Boxing Day. If your collection 

is due on either of these days, it will be collected on Saturday 28 December. 

Garden waste collections will not take place on Christmas Day and Boxing Day. If your 

collection is due on either of these days, it will be collected on Saturday 28 December. 

Recycling and Rubbish Collections 

Date Rubbish/Clinical  Recycling/Garden 

Monday 23 

December  
 

Normal Collection Normal Collection 

Tuesday 24 
December  
(Christmas Eve)  

Normal Collection Normal Collection 

Wednesday 25 

December 
(Christmas Day)  

No Collection  
(Collection on 1 January) 

No Collection (Collection on 
Saturday 28 December) 

Thursday 26 
December 
(Boxing Day)  

No Collection.  
(Collection on 2 January) 

No Collection (Collection on 
Saturday 28 December) 

Friday 27 
December  

Normal Collection Normal Collection 

Saturday 28 
December  

No Collection 
Collection for 25 & 26 
December 

Monday 30 
December  

Normal Collection Normal Collection 

Tuesday 31 
December  
(New Year’s Eve) 

Normal Collection Normal Collection 

Wednesday 1 
January 
(New Year’s Day)  

Normal Collection including  
25 December 

Normal Collection 

Thursday 2 January  
Normal Collection including   
26 December  

Normal Collection 
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Christmas trees  
Real Christmas trees will only be collected on weeks commencing 6 January and 13 January. Place 
your tree out for collection on your rubbish collection day, on the alternate week to your recycling 
collection. The trees will be collected for free then shredded and composted. 
 
Other Christmas questions 
Christmas cards 
There are a number of charity collections for Christmas cards, but if you wish to dispose of them 
using the kerbside recycling collection they should be placed in the cardboard sack. 
Envelopes 
White envelopes should go into the paper sack, coloured or brown envelopes should go with the 
cardboard. 
Wrapping paper 
We can accept most wrapping paper but shiny paper is difficult to recycle as the water in the paper 
mills cannot penetrate the fibres. So if paper is coated with foil or plastic we cannot take it.  Please 
put all non shiny paper in the paper sack and remove all sticky tape, string and ribbons. 
Cardboard 
Over Christmas there are a lot of extra cardboard boxes. The boxes should be flattened and put 
into the orange cardboard bag.  
If the boxes are too big, flat pack them, tie them in a bundle and put them out next to your 
recycling. If you have very large amounts of cardboard, you can either take it to the household 
waste and recycling centres or put it out for the kerbside collection over a couple of weeks.  
Chocolate and biscuit tins 
You can put chocolate and biscuit tins out for recycling in the sack for plastic bottles and cans. We 
can only accept metal sweet and biscuit tins, we cannot take the plastic tubs.  
Additional recycling 
If you have more kerbside recycling than usual, please put it out in carrier bags. Please be extra 
careful with glass bottles and place out for collection in a rigid box. 
Household waste and recycling centres 
The sites will be closed on Christmas Day, Boxing Day and New Year’s Day. The normal site opening 
times are 9am to 4pm. 
Top tip 
Many of us tend to over cater at Christmas, and this shows in the amount of rubbish that we 
collect in the New Year.  
 
The best way to reduce food waste is to write a shopping list and stick to it. Think about how many 
people you will be feeding and just buy enough for them. Remember, if you don’t like sprouts, you 
don’t have to buy them!  
www.cornwall.gov.uk/recycling and download a full collection calendar or call 0300 1234 141 
email refuseandrecycling@cornwall.gov.uk 
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AGE CONCERN FUND RAISING EVENT FOR THE NEW MINI BUS 

ON WEDNESDAY 30TH OCTOBER 2013 

Thank you all so very much for the help and gifts in aid of the CAMELFORD 

MINI BUS AGE CONCERN.  A special thanks to the WI, Spar and Pengenna in 

Tintagel, also the Monday Morning Coffee ‘Girls’ for all their help and all that 

use the Bus. 

We held the fund raising event at Tintagel WI Hall on the 20th October 2013 

and made £400 – ‘Marvellous’.  Gifts of money have been coming in from so 

many of you.  Please keep it up as we still need another £6,000.   

The bus goes out every day each week and we go all over – Tavistock, 

Launceston Homeleigh and Endesleigh Garden Centres and many more 

places.  Tintagel Visitor Centre and many of the shops always have the 

programme sheets for the bus on the first of each month.  The service is 

available to all residents and visitors over 50 years.   

Please ring Cherry Whitehead on 01840 213391 for all information on the bus.  

Both Cherry and Brian Whitehead work very hard on our behalf – many 

thanks to them both. 

Thank you again one and all 

  TINTAGEL COFFEE MORNING 
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TINTAGEL TENNIS CLUB, THE PLAYING FIELDS, BOSSINEY ROAD. 

 

ALL ARE WELCOME TO JOIN THE CLUB OR PAY AND PLAY. 

EVENING FLOODLIT TENNIS AVAILABLE FOR EVERYONE! 

FLOODLIT ALL WEATHER COURTS available 8am until 10pm. 

 

Collect the key and pay for the courts and floodlights at The Bossiney House 

Hotel. 

Court hire:  Juniors: £2 each per hour . 

Adults: £6 per hour per court. £5 deposit for key. 

Members play free and can buy their own key. 

Membership runs from April 1st yearly. 

  

Floodlights £2 per token = 30 minutes per court.   

Available  between 8am & 10pm. 

  

Club night is on Wednesdays from 6.30pm, If wet Friday 

6.30pm.  All are welcome to join in .  

For next tournament date, more details and membership prices 

visit: 

www.tintageltennis.net 

New Tennis club members are always welcome! 
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BOSCASTLE BUOYS RELEASE NEW ALBUM 
 

The Boscastle Buoys have become renowned for singing traditional Cornish and sea shanty songs 

for charity!  

In true Celtic tradition the Buoys began their melodious journey in the local pub. Singing was 

their passion and this was soon put to good use!  

On the 5th of August 2010, 33 Chilean miners became trapped half a mile underground after the 

collapse of a gold and copper mine. The Buoys dedicated the song, “Working Man”, to their plight 

and every Tuesday at 10pm they would sing it and remember the miners and their families. Given 

the iconic mining history of Cornwall and the devastating floods of Boscastle, the Buoys and the 

community knew how important it was that the miners remained positive and hopeful. Thankfully 

all miners were finally rescued 69 days later. (It was rumoured that this rescue came as a direct 

result of the Boscastle Buoys singing: that the song was played down the shaft to the miners and 

they clawed their way out to escape the music!!).  

LOSS 
Sadly, the sudden and untimely death of Raymund Rogers, the well-known Boscastle artist and 

enthusiastic founder member of the Boscastle Buoys, shocked the rest of the Buoys. In 

remembrance to Raymund and in gratitude to the care he received, Cornwall Hospice Care 

became the main chosen charity to benefit from future donations received from the rousing 

singing of the Buoys. However, alongside this, the Buoys continue to raise money for other causes 

and also find time to entertain at local care homes and schools. 

ALBUM RELEASE 

  “SAFE AND SOUND” 
Amazingly The Boscastle Buoys have also found time to 

record their first ever album, “Safe and Sound”. This is 

a compilation of traditional Cornish music and other 

well-known songs which have been sung over the years 

by “One and All”. The album cover tells the tale of the 

Boscastle Fisherman, feared lost at sea after a 

dramatic rescue attempt appeared to have failed to 

save them all. Thankfully within a week, all five 

fishermen where home again, “Safe and Sound”.  

Anyone wanting to buy a copy of the CD can do so by 

either searching www.boscastlebuoys.co.uk, phoning 

01840 212096 or from any of the Buoys! 

The Boscastle Buoys sing because they love to sing: it is 

their pleasure and their passion. Their audiences at the 

many functions they support, love them for their vocal ability and their unbounded energy. By 

supporting this CD, you too will help keep the age-old tradition of shanty singing alive and 

flourishing, whilst continuing to support singing for charity!  

  

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.boscastlebuoys.co.uk/
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PARKING PERMITS – TREVENA SQUARE AND ALLOCATED SPACES IN CORNWALL COUNCIL 
CAR PARK, BOSSINEY ROAD 
 
USE OF CAR PARK IN TREVENA SQUARE AND SPACES IN CORNWALL COUNCIL CAR PARK 
FOR PERMIT HOLDERS 
 
There is no excuse for not displaying a valid permit if you qualify for one (you will need to 
confirm that you pay Council Tax for a property in the Parish of Tintagel by production of 
your current Council Tax Bill).  This matter has been the subject of articles in previous 
editions of the Parish Newsletter and a Permit Application Card will be reproduced regularly 
in this Parish Newsletter. If you require a new permit, please complete and return the copy 
of the card below to the Clerk, along with a stamped addressed envelope, and a new 
permit will be issued. YOU WILL RECEIVE A FINE IF YOU DO NOT DISPLAY A VALID PERMIT, 
IF THE PERMIT IS NOT VISIBLE OR YOU STAY OVER THE PERMITTED TIME 
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TINTAGEL PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER 
PUBLICATION DATES 2014 

Edition Final date for items to be included Date to publish by 

February 2014 23rd January   31st January 2014 

April 2014 24th March 31st March 

June 2014 20th May 30th May 

August 2014 11th July 25th July 

October 2014 22nd September 30th September 

December 2014 21st November 28th November 

 

PLEASE NOTE ALL ARTICLES TO BE INCLUDED IN THE NEWSLETTER MUST BE SENT TO THE 

PARISH CLERK BY EMAIL AT tintagelpc@btinternet.com IN WORD FORMAT.  

THE PARISH COUNCIL ACCEPTS NO RESPONSIBLITY FOR ERRORS IN ARTICLES SUPPLIED. 

 

 

  

--------------------NEWSLETTER  HELP NEEDED ---------------- 

 PLEASE HELP TO MAKE THE NEWSLETTER MORE INTERESTING 

  THE NEWSLETTER IS WELL SUPPORTED BY A SMALL NUMBER OF LOCAL 

GROUPS – BUT DESPITE MANY RECEIVING AN EMAIL REMINDER FOR 

PUBLICATION DATES, NO ARTICLES ARE FORTHCOMING.  

 THE NEWSLETTER WAS PRODUCED FOLLOWING DEMAND IN THE PARISH 

PLAN, MORE ARTICLES ARE NEEDED TO KEEP IT GOING. 

   COULD YOU WRITE AN INTERESTING PIECE FOR THE NEWSLETTER OR DO 

YOU BELONG TO A GROUP OR ORGANISATION WHO WOULD LIKE TO 

PROVIDE AN ARTICLE FOR A FUTURE EDITION.  IF SO, PLEASE SEE THE 

PUBLICATION DATES ABOVE 

mailto:TINTAGELPC@BTINTERNET.COM
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USEFUL CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Tintagel Social Hall - Bookings Nick Spurdens 01840 770908 

Cornwall Councillor Glenton Brown 01840 770302 

Cornwall Council General Enquiries 
Website -www.cornwall.gov.uk 

County Hall 0300 1234 100 

Cornwall Council Dog Warden  Richard Downing 01208 893407 

Tintagel Medical Centre Bossiney Road 01840 770214 

Tintagel Primary School Headteacher – Mrs. J. Gidzewicz 01840 770473 

Sir James Smiths School, Camelford Headteacher – Mr. J. Lawrence 01840 213274 

Tintagel Visitor Centre Bossiney Road 01840 779084 

Devon and Cornwall Police  101 

  

PARISH COUNCILLORS:- 

Roger Wickett, Chairman  01840 770800 

David Hodge Vice-Chairman  01840 770064 

Bob Flower  01840 770857 

Mary Dyer  01840 770472 

Thelma Dorman  01840 770716 

Max Roberts  01840 779306 

John Brooks  01840 770480 

Nick Spurdens  01840 770908 

Michael Goward  01840 770359 

Clare Lewis  01840 779121 

  

PARISH CLERK 
Sue Moth 
Email: tintagelpc@btinternet.com 

Lincoln House, Treven, Tintagel 
PL34 0DT 

01840 770022 

All Draft Minutes from Parish Council Meetings can be viewed at 
www.tintagelweb.co.uk by kind permission of Mr. David Flower 

 

http://www.tintagelweb.co.uk/

